Anthony Viera, M.D.,MPH
Professor and Chair

Department of Community and Family Medicine

Duke University Medical Center

Dear Dr. Viera:

I would like to propose the promotion of Mary Smith, M.D. from Associate Professor to Professor, Career Track n the Department of Family Medicine and Community Health  effective ____. Dr. Smith has been a member of the Duke faculty since 2008, and an active contributor to the Department and Medical Center in clinical, educational, and administrative arenas as well as our field nationally.  The following is a formal evaluation outlining Dr. Smith’s clinical, scientific, teaching and administrative abilities.

Educational Background:  Dr. Smith graduated from the University of South Dakota Magna cum Laude in 2000, with a Bachelor of Arts degree in Human Biology.  She received her MD degree from Creighton University School of Medicine in Omaha, Nebraska  in 2004.   She was honored by election to Phi Beta Kappa in her junior year of college.  She completed her graduate medical education in Boston Family Medicine Residency Program in 2007, after which she returned to California for a one-year Clinician-Teacher Fellowship with the UCLA Division of Family Medicine.  She joined the Duke faculty as an Instructor of Family Medicine and Community Health in July, 2008. She was promoted to assistant professor in 2009 and Associate Professor in 2014. She has continued her own professional development and demonstrated commitment to diversity most recently through participation in the Teaching for Equity fellowship, and has integrated several of its concepts into curricula she is designing. 
Academic Accomplishments:  Dr. Smith’s publications include 16 articles in peer-reviewed journals, on six of which she was first author, two as second author and 2 as senior author.   She has three published book chapters (with another in press), as well as a number of other works.  She has served on a Chartered Review Committee for federal predoctoral training grants in Family Medicine, and currently serves on the Advisory and Educational Consultant Groups for the HRSA-funded Genetics Interdisciplinary Faculty Training Program.  Dr. Smith has presented extensively on medical student education and faculty development, and has given a number of invited presentations and posters in North Carolina and through the Society of Teachers of Family Medicine and The AAMC Southern Group on Educational Affairs.
Clinical Activities:  Dr. Smith maintains an active clinical practice at the Duke Family Medicine Center, with a very loyal patient panel.  She is known among our subspecialty consultants for her careful communication and coordination of care.  Her inpatient work includes attending supervision on the Family Medicine Service at Durham Regional Hospital, as well as the Family Medicine OB service at Duke Hospital.  While direct patient care is a small percentage of Dr. Smith’s work, she has been honored as one of the country’s best primary care physicians in the Best Doctors sites (2013-2019) Respect for Dr. Smith’s clinical judgement and attention to detail is further evidenced by her appointment as Director for Quality Improvement for the Department of Family Medicine and Community Health since 2016.  In this role she reviews adverse outcomes, oversees audits, and assists in the development of systems to ensure optimal quality of care for patients in all of the Department’s clinical units.

Teaching:  The primary focus of Dr. Smith’s career has been education.  She served as Director of Predoctoral Education for the Department for seven years, overseeing all of the medical student programs including the required Family Medicine clerkship.  Since 2020 she has also served as coordinator for the Family Medicine core conference series and Grand Rounds.

Dr. Smith’s direct teaching responsibilities have included supervising Family Medicine residents as a clinical preceptor, as well as teaching focused sessions on quality improvement, coding and compliance, and population health.  She is an active member of Duke AHEAD and has presented 2 posters and given 4 presentations with interprofessional, cross Departmental colleagues on quality improvement as an assessment method for learner performance. 
Dr. Smith’s skill as a curriculum designer is highly respected.  She has been integrally involved in the design and implementation of numerous innovations in the medical school curriculum, including the most recent early clinical experience begun in summer 2020. She was honored in 2016 for a School of Medicine Golden Apple award. Dr. Smith was recruited by the Vice Dean for Education to lead the Subcommittee on Educational Methodology for the medical school curriculum revision effort now in progress.  Beyond medical student education, Dr. Smith recently designed a Quality Management course for the Masters program in Clinical Leadership.  She is currently a core faculty member in the design of an interdisciplinary education program on chronic disease management for Family Medicine and Pediatrics residents plus physician assistant, nurse practitioner, and PharmD students.  To share her curriculum design expertise, she is leading a group designing a series of web-based interactive modules to teach the principles 

and techniques of curriculum design.  These will soon be available for use by all Duke faculty and published in MedEDPORTAL.
Dr. Smith has also been highly successful in securing external support for curriculum design efforts.  She has been Principal Investigator on grant projects totaling over $1 million in funding, and contributed as proposal author and/or Co-Investigator on another $300,000.  She is highly sought after as a grant writer and editor for projects within the Department.

Institutional Service:  Dr. Smith has been an effective director of numerous educational programs, as described above.  She has built a Quality Improvement program for the Department of Family Medicine and Community Health from the group up, and is now viewed as an institutional leader on the tracking and use of QI data.  In 2017-2018, she served as faculty coordinator for the medical school’s self-study for LCME Accreditation, receiving high compliments for a smooth and effective process.  As a result she was asked to prepare the Department’s self-study document for its upcoming review.

Dr. Smith has also served on numerous institutional committees, including the Medical School Admissions and Duke AHEAD Steering Committee .  She has been a member of the Curriculum Committee (in its numerous forms) since 2014, and has chaired three task forces/subcommittees.  Dr. Smith also serves on numerous key committees for the Society of Teachers of Family Medicine including its competency based medical education task force.
In conclusion, Dr. Smith is an accomplished and highly respected clinician, teacher, and leader.  Her unique skills and commitment to excellence make her a great asset to the Department of Community and Family Medicine.  She has demonstrated distinction in clinical care, teaching, scholarly activity, and administration.  She is a recognized leader, and clearly meets the criteria for promotion to the rank of Professor on the Career Track.  She has my highest recommendations.

Sincerely,

